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Scene 1 
 

EXT.  WINTER - FOREST - DAY 
 

 
A deer appears from behind a tree, we see a person stalking 
it, the person steadies a shot and fires his rifle into the 
deer making the animal sprint away, the person stands up and 
we see his face JASON(early 20s) and tracks blood that the 
deer has left in the snow. 

 
Jason 

(Monologue) 
“I use to feel disgusted at the site of blood before the 

virus happened, but it's all numb now” 
 
 

Jason tracks the deer to a abandoned building covered in snow 
but sees a clearing were the deer went through from the signs 
of blood going into the clearing  

 
Jason 

(Monologue) 
“This deer is food, but my brother thinks we should only hunt 

“bad” animals, well I wish that it was that easy then i 
wouldn’t have to hurt “nice” animals” 

 
 

 
 
Jason processed to head into the clearing of the building 

 

 
 
 

 
Scene 2 

 



 
INT. ABANDONED BUILDING - DAY(CONTINUOUS) 
 
Inside the building jason turn on his flashlight, he sees 
more blood going further into the building, has he gets 
further into the building he finally sees the deer on the 
ground still alive and breathing but bleeding out with no 
strength left 

 
Jason 

(Monologue) 
I knew the deer was scared and deep down I was too, but we 

had to eat.” 
 
  

Jason stabs the deer killing it, he drags the deer outside 
the building. 

 
 
EXT. FOREST -DAY(CONTINUOUS) 
 
Jason whistles for his horse, and puts the deer on the horse 
strapping him tight on the back, he looks around the 
beautiful snowy covered forest, and leaves with the deer. 

 
 
 
 

THE INTRO PLAYS  
 

Scene 3 
 
 
INT. CABIN - LIVING ROOM - NIGHT 
 
Jason Writes down notes of the hunt of today, but then Wyatt 
comes Into the living room from the bathroom. 

 



Wyatt 
“Bro where's the water again?” 

 
Jason sighs and turns to face wyatt in his chair 

 
Jason 

“Really dude!? It's in the kitchen on the top shelf” 
 
 

Jason turns back and gets back to writing on his notebook. 
 
 

Wyatt 
(O.S) 

“What are we having for dinner tonight!?” 
 

 
Jason responds with slight anger in his voice  

 
 

Jason 
“Keep it down, before the infected hear you dumbass!” 

 
 
wyatt walks back into the living room, with a sarcastic grin 

 
 

Wyatt  
“Relax dude, nobody can hear us were “invisible” 

 
 

Jason 
“I wish, then i wouldn’t have to look at your ugly ass all 

day” 
 
 

Wyatt  
“yeah sure.” 



 
Jason and wyatt both share a laugh 

 
 

Jason 
“Wanna play some cards, bets on the table?” 

 
 
Wyatt excited sits down on the couch 

 
 

Wyatt 
“Don’t cry when you lose!” 

 
 
INT. CABIN - BEDROOM - NIGHT 
 

 
Jason sets down his sleep brother into bed 

 
 

Scene 4 
 

THE NEXT DAY 
 
EXT. GAS STATION - DAY 
 
 
Jason and wyatt walk down the road to find the gas station 
they have been looking for, jason pulls on his map 

 
 

Jason 
“I was right, it's here, I hope it has some good stuff left.” 

 
Wyatt 

“I hope they have some drawing utensils” 
Jason scoffs 



 
 
The two boys walk up to the front door of the gas station 
Wyatt leans forward to peek through the windows, after 
looking they head in. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
INT. GAS STATION - DAY(CONTINUOUS) 
 

 
Jason 

“Don’t go off to far” 
 
 

Wyatt  
“Yeah i got it” 

 
They brothers split up, jason walks to the canned food, while 
wyatt looks for stuff for drawing, wyatt keeps searching then 
he sees the stuff he wanted but from the corner of his eye he 
sees a employee door that's wide open, he walks up to the 
door and turns his flashlight on, on the other side jason is 
putting canned goods in his backpack when he hears wyatt call 
his name, jason sees wyatt at the employee door. 

 
Jason 

“What do you think is in there?” 
 

Wyatt turns to jason 
 

Wyatt 
“Whatever it is, i'm not going in there” 

 
 



Jason begins to breathe in slowly  
 
 

Jason 
“Just wait out here, don’t leave this spot, I'll be back ok?” 

 
 

Wyatt 
“Yeah i won’t move an inch, just be quick dude” 

 
 
Jason grabs wyatts flashlight and walks in, he sees boxes and 
crates, he reaches for a gate at the back of the room, and it 
seems to be locked but inside is a rifle propped on a shelf, 
he looks around for keys, then Wyatt walks in. 

 
 

Wyatt 
“Did you find anything yet bro?” 

 
 
Jason turns toward the gate 

 
 

Jason 
“Yeah, there is a nice looking rifle with some ammo boxes on 

the table behind that gate.” 
 

 
Jason keeps looking for the key, then he finally finds it 

 
 

Jason 
“It’s time to get my hands on that rifle” 

 
 



Jason excited opens the gate door, and picks up the rifle off 
the table holtering it on his back, he takes the boxes with 
any ammo left in them and stashes them in his backpack 

 
 

Wyatt 
“Are you done?, i'm ready to leave jason” 

 
 

Jason​
“Yeah lets get out of here” 

 
Jason and wyatt leave the employee room and leave heading 
back home with the stuff they had gotten 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Scene 5 
 

 
EXT. ROAD - SUNSET 
 
The brothers walk upon the road to head home, but Jason sees 
a gun barrel poking from the snowy bushes, so he grabs Wyatt 
and they hide behind one of the rusted vehicles on the snowy 
road. 

 
Jason 

(quietly) 
“Keep your head down, and stay here, I'm gonna circle around 

and catch this guy off guard.” 
 

Jason slowly makes his way behind the “person”, Jason sees 
the person laying down on their stomach with a rifle it looks 



like he’s sleeping, Jason pulls his knife out and is about to 
stab him but it's infected, he stabs its brain. 

 
 

Jason 
“Yo come out now wyatt, it’s dead!” 

 
 

Wyatt 
(O.S) 

“Wait, “it’s” dead!?” 
 

 
Wyatt walks to his brother and sees the dead infected on the 
ground, and turns away. 

 
 

Wyatt 
“Was it an infected guy?” 

 
 

Jason 
“Yeah he seemed like he got bit when trying to hunt or 
something, don’t know where the infected that bit him is 

though?.” 
 
 

Wyatt 
“Poor dude, I wonder if he was a part of a group?” 

 
 
Jason scoffs  

 
Jason 

“We’ll if he is we better get out of here before they think 
we killed him” 

 



Wyatt walks away from the dead body and stands beside a 
rusted car waiting for his brother  

 
 

Jason 
“Sorry dude, it just wasn’t your lucky day.” 

 
 
Jason grabs the rifle off the dead guy’s body, and walks home 
with his brother. 

 
 

Scene 6 
 

 
INT. CABIN - LIVING ROOM - NIGHT  

 
Jason is writing the list of supplies they gathered at the 
gas station  

 
 

Jason 
“Twenty canned peaches, 10 canned baked beans, And 5 toilet 

paper rolls.” 
 

 
As Jason is listing off what the haul, Wyatt comes out of the 
bathroom, Jason turns to him. 
 

 
Jason 

“Wanna come hunt with me tomorrow?.” 
 
 

Wyatt 
“Umm I don't know, you know I'm not good with blood.” 

 
Jason stands up from his chair 



 
Jason 

"You have to learn someday bro, why not tomorrow?” 
 
 

Wyatt 
“I don’t have to kill it right? I'll just watch and learn.” 

 
 
Jason chuckles  

 
 

Jason 
“Yeah I'll be doing all the hunting, I just want you to 

learn.” 
 

 
Wyatt sits in silence trying to make a decision 
 

 
Wyatt 

“Fine, let’s go hunting together.” 
 

Jason laughs, remembering a thing there mom said 
 

Mom 
“When your brother is born Jason, you have to protect him no 

matter what, he will look up, so be a good brother.” 
 

Jason 
(MonoLogue) 

“I didn’t understand why my mom told me that at 8, but it’s a 
memory that’s now stuck in my head, never to move, I have to 
protect him from this world as best I can, cause he's not 

ready.” 
 
 

Scene 7 



 
 

 
 
EXT. FOREST - DAY(THE NEXT DAY) ​
 
 
Jason and wyatt hold a position on a cliff watching a deer 
that jason has been tracking 

 
 

Wyatt 
“Jason, we have been here for over an hour, when are you 

gonna go for the"kill"?." 
 

 
Jason turn around to look at wyatt 

 
 

Jason 
“The deer has to pick up the bait, when that happens i can go 

for the shot, until then we wait, that’s why i come home 
around sunset.” 

  
 
Wyatt, impatient, walks over to the makeshift camp they set 
up and sits down. 

 
 

Jason 
(Monologue) 

“He still acts like a child, but i never use that against 
him, he just needs to learn that i can’t do everything for 
him, because if i'm not around god forbid, he can survive 

without me.”  
 

 
EXT. FOREST - DAY(CONTINUOUS)  



 
Jason 

“Wyatt come over here” 
 
 

Wyatt sits up and walks over to his brother 
 
 

Jason 
“You see the deer took the bait, now I can take the shot.” 

 
 
Wyatt, scared of the fact that this innocent animal is gonna 
get killed looks away, Jason sees this but he lines the shot 
up and shoots the deer. 

 
 

Jason 
“Got him, let’s go before he escapes” 

 
 
Jason holsters his rifle and stands up, running down the 
snowy cliff, following the blood left from the deer. 

 
 

 
EXT. FOREST - DAY  
 
 
Jason and Wyatt jog through the snow following the blood left 
by the deer, Jason sees that the deer went into a like the 
last deer, and they follow the fresh blood into the building. 

 
INT. ABANDONED BUILDING - DAY(CONTINUOUS)  
 

Jason 
“Stay behind me” 

 



Wyatt scared but agrees to his brothers request 
 

Jason(CONTINUOUS) 
“Just let me know if you see or hear anything” 

 
Wyatt nodes in agreement, the brother keep going deeper into 
the building they turn on there flashlight, a dark figure 
runs past down a hall scaring the brothers  
 

Wyatt 
(Quietly) 

“Dude forget the deer, let's get out of here!” 
 

Jason 
“We need this deer, I know you're sick of eating canned 
peaches and beans, that’s all we find when we go out for 

supplies.” 
 

Wyatt stays silent 
 

Jason 
“Let’s keep moving” 

 
The brother keeps walking down the hall, hearing shuffling 
behind doors, Jason looks around the corner to see an 
infected standing still moaning and groaning. 

 
Jason 

“Follow my lead and do as i say” 
 

Wyatt nodes, Jason walks slowly to stab the infected in the 
brain, he gets close and stabs the infected in the neck and 
brain, they keep going down the hall following the fresh 
blood. 

 
 Wyatt 

“Jason i see light at the end of the hall” 
 



The brothers, relieved, pick up the pace, and turn the corner 
of the hall, seeing a clicker and two other infected snacking 
on the deer they shot. 

 
 

Wyatt 
“Jason what do we do!?” 

 
The clicker gets up and looks back 

 
Jason 

(quietly) 
“Be quiet, dude” 

 
The clicker starts walking toward where wyatt spoke too 
loudly, wyatt steps back but his foot hits a can, making the 
clicker and infected turn and start screaming running toward 
the brothers. 

 
Jason 

“RUN NOW!!” 
 

Jason and wyatt, run down the hallway where they came from 
 

Jason 
“DON’T LOOK BACK!” 

 
The infected run crashing into walls, making tons of noise, 
making the stalkers come out of hiding running down the hall 
for the brothers, Jason and Wyatt pant as they run down the 
hall, then they reach the entrance they came from. 
 
 

Jason 
*WHISTLES* 

 



Jason whistles for the horses they come running, they hop on 
their horses while seeing the infected and clickers come out 
of the building. 

Jason 
“Get on!!”  

 
Jason and wyatt ride off 

Scene 8 
 
 

EXT. CABIN - STABLES - DAY 
 
Jason puts the horses into the stable, seeing Wyatt walking 
into the cabin. 

 
Jason 

(Monologue) 
“It was a close call being that close to death, I'm just 
happy that he knew to listen when the time came to it 

otherwise we would've died.”  
 

 
INT. CABIN - LIVING ROOM - DAY 

 
Wyatt Sits down on the couch and Jason sits beside him 

 
Jason 

“How are you feeling?” 
 

Wyatt sighs 
 

Wyatt 
“The poor deer didn't deserve that.” 

 
Jason 

“I shot him Wyatt not You this isn't Your fault.” 
 
 



Wyatt 
“I'm tired of running, I want to live at a house, like we 

used to with mom and dad.” 
 

Wyatt starts tearing up, while talking 
 

Jason 
“I know, I Know I want that too, believe me, but we don't 
have that luxury anymore, this cabin Is all that's left of 

our parents.” 
 

Wyatt turns to jason confused, clearing his tears 
 

Wyatt  
“What do you mean?” 

 
Jason 

“This was a retreat mom, dad and I would go to before you 
were born, but after you were born they didn't have time for 

retreats with us.” 
 

Jason gets up and walks to the destroyed pantry, and pulls a 
box out of the pantry, and walks back to Wyatt 

 
Jason 

“I'll leave this with you, come outside when your done” 
 

Wyatt opens the box and sees family photos of them with their 
mom, before the virus happened, Wyatt starts tearing up 

 
Wyatt 

“I miss you mom” 
 

EXT. CABIN - STABLES - SUNSET 
 
 

Jason is cleaning the horses, Wyatt walks to the stables, 
Wyatt runs up to his brother and hugs him 



 
Wyatt 

(Muffled) 
“i miss her” 

 
Jason chuckles 

 
Jason 

“I miss her too.” 
 

The brothers chuckles 
 

Wyatt slowly lets go of his brother, and looks at the sunset. 
The brothers walk back into the house, but they hear 
something on their radio. 

 
??? 

“To anyone hearing this, we have shelter, food, water, we are 
exterminators of the light join the-.” 

 
 
The radio flickers out, cutting the signal. 

 
Jason 
“No!” 

 
The camera Pans into the sky 
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